Stroud Woodland Core Group Meeting 24/1/11

present; Andy Freedman (chair), Mark Harrison (minutes), Adrian Leaman, Seb Buckton, Richard Keating, John Fisher (our host), Jo Rowbotham.

apologies; Tom Keating, Ben Spencer.

Health & safety.

Telephone lines. We have no further information from BT regarding their maintenance  of telephone lines. The feeling is that they will deal with any problems with lines crossing public roads if and when a problem may arise, but it seems that no ongoing maintenance of the lines is carried out. Andy suggested that we enquire with the Small Woodland Association (SWA) which we plan to join in the near future. 

action. Ben to ask SWA about this when he joins us up.

First Aid Kit, 

Ben has purchased a kit. We now need to create a suitable place to store it in the woods.

Tree safety assessment. 

Adrian has assessed all the trees in the more heavily used areas (around the edge and along the paths) and identified all trees that may pose a threat or danger (classified as ‘a’ and ‘b’). The paperwork for this has been completed. 

They did also identify a number of dead or decaying trees that could be removed for firewood. It was decided to arrange a community day on Sunday 27/2/11 to fell and process some of these trees. (note; This was subsequently arranged for 6/2/11).

action. Adrian, Seb, Andy and Ben to arrange this.   

Report of Dec solstice day.

 Approx 40 people attended. Lots of singing, 3 inches of snow on the ground, big fire, minus 6 deg… a memorable event!

action. Richard to give Tom the notes from this day to be uploaded onto the website.

Spring Equinox event. 

It was decided to hold an event on Sunday 20th March to celebrate the spring equinox. The day would include some planning and some fun.

The arts & craft group are making a canvas map of Follywood so that we can begin discussing where to site the areas for various uses (such as childrens area etc). They plan to have this completed for the spring equinox. 

action. Andy, Richard & Seb to arrange the day.

Summer Solstice event.  It was decided to hold an event on Sunday 19th July to celebrate the summer solstice. This would be a family day and there could be a quieter event on the evening of the actual solstice on Tuesday 21st.

Folly Wood Plan.
This was discussed in the Dec meeting. Thank you Richard for your work on this.

Ecology group.
Nothing has happened since the last meeting. Seb will organise another survey day. We would like to bring in a specialist for a day to assess the wood and share skills and knowledge with members. We aim to do this in May. There was some inconclusive discussion about accessing funding for this.

action. Seb to investigate further.

Arts & Crafts Group.

On average 5 to 8 people come to the Friday meetings. Their main aim is to produce an aesthetic survey of the wood to sit alongside the ecological  survey. They are aiming to participate in SITE , Stroud’s open arts festival, in 2012, 2013. They have been looking at the various quarry holes in the woods with a view to creating a canvas covered shelter.

Creative Admin Group.

Two logos have been chosen, the Follywood logo, and a wood cut of an oak tree for Stroud Wood. The woodcut is to be worked up to include the words ‘Stroud Woodland Co-operative’. 

Denis Gould has offered to print the certificates. Ben will ask him to mock up a copy for the group to look at. The group will then decide from a number of options how to produce the certificate.

The skills audit is still work in progress.

The website has a very welcoming homepage. It was decided to see if it is possible to reshuffle some of the headings on the page to include both logos and to allow future developments (should Stroudwood take on another wood). For the time being the home page will direct users to the Follywood pages. Thanks to Tom for all of his work on this.

Wades Farm development.

There is a proposal by Barrett homes to build 50 houses on a field below the stables below Follywood. Some of the houses would just be visible form the wood. When the actual planning application is submitted John will draw up some templates of objections that Follywood members could use if they wish to object.

Water supply.

Adrian will seek to check with our neighbours as to who owns which bits of land adjoining our wood and to ascertain what possibilities there maybe for  mains water supply.

John will investigate possibilities with the water company.

Co-op Fund bid.

Martin Large to investigate possibility of applying for this fund to pay an ecologist to survey the site.

Awards for All Funding Bid.

The core group are excited about this bid. The group would like to see a brief to show what advantages there could be for Follywood. What proportion of the funds would come to FW? What would be the cost and disadvantages to FW? What would be the benefits to the wider community and other woods?

action. Martin Large to write the brief (although he doesn’t know it yet since he wasn’t at the meeting)

Agenda items carried forward

Woodland management group, a proposal to form another group to cover areas missed from the existing groups.

Next meeting, Monday 7th March, venue hopefully Follywood or John’s place again if the weather is really bad.

